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CITY OF HAMILTON 

N O T I C E  OF  M O T I O N 
   

Planning Committee:  September 18, 2018 

 
 
MOVED BY COUNCILLOR J. FARR……………….…………….……. 
 
To Extend Paid Parking at Meters on MacNab Street, Park Street and Vine Street 
to include Saturdays 
 
WHEREAS, at is meeting on April 12, 2006 Council approved By-Law No. 06-101 which 
provides that parking fees are not imposed for on-street metered parking within the 
Community Improvement Plan Area on Saturdays;  
 
WHEREAS, the Hamilton Farmer’s Market Board (HFMB) has officially endorsed paid 
Saturday parking at the parking meters along MacNab Street North and is also supportive 
of the addition of paid parking on Park Street and Vine Street;  
 
WHEREAS, the implementation of paid parking is intended to help encourage parking 
turn-over and will provide for increased parking opportunities for Farmer’s Market 
customers; and 
 
WHEREAS, paid parking is already in place on weekdays and can be extended to 
Saturdays with simple programming of meters and parking meter signage; 
 
THEREFORE, BE IT RESOLVED: 
 
(a) That Hamilton Municipal Parking Authority staff be directed to implement paid 

parking at existing meters on MacNab Street between York Boulevard and Cannon 
Street, Park Street between York Boulevard and Cannon Street and Vine Street 
between James Street and Park Street; 

 
(b) That the changes outlined in subsection (a) take effect on, or prior to 

October 20, 2018.  
 
 


